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I hope you had a special holiday 
season filled with many great 
memories. As we turn the page to 
2020, it’s hard to believe we are 
already at the midway point of the 
school year!

Looking back, the first four 
months were filled with a great 
deal of memorable moments and 
accomplishments. From successes 
on the field to exhilarating 
performances, it’s a great time to be 
a Red Raider. 

Our boys soccer and cheerleading 
teams captured Sectional Titles 
while swimmer Angelina Trapp won 
an individual Sectional Title in the 
500-yard freestyle. In November, 
our middle school students put on 
a magical rendition of the musical 
Disney’s The Little Mermaid Jr. while 
choir and band students filled the air 
with the sweet sounds of the holiday 
season in the month of December.

Exemplary academic performance 
by our students was also on display 

as a team of sixth graders was 
awarded a Student Research Award 
from the New York State Archives 
and the Archives Partnership 
Trust for a research project on the 
Phelps General Store. The project 
was completed last year while the 
students were members of the 
Research Club at the intermediate 
school. Our middle school robotics 
team also shined at regional 
competition with its design of a self-
cleaning and solar powered drinking 
fountain.

Not to be outdone, Pal-Mac 
staff members were recognized for 
excellence as well. Chris Mahnke, 
Pal-Mac boys soccer coach, was 
named Coach of the Year for Class 
B1. Middle School teacher Teresa 
Gross was awarded a Golden Apple 
Award from WROC-TV (Channel 
8) and our Athletic Director, Tom 
Schmandt, was recognized as  the 
Chapter 5 Athletic Administrator of 
the Year as voted on by his peers.

Capital project work continues 
throughout our district. The project, 
as approved by voters, will provide 
much needed updates to critical 
heating, ventilation and cooling 
systems, athletic facilities, and 
expansion and improvements to 
our fine art facilities. Work is also 
ongoing to update our primary 
and intermediate school facilities 
and gymnasiums. Updates to our 
facilities are made possible by you, 
the voters, and we greatly appreciate 
your support of our schools.

As a board, our job is certainly 
made easier by the exceptional 
work taking place on a daily basis 
throughout our schools. We are 
proud to call the Pal-Mac community 
home and will continue to serve 
each and every day with the best 
interests of the community in mind. 

We greatly appreciate the support 
we receive from staff members and 
the community.

On behalf of the Board of 
Education, we are eager for what 
lies ahead, and look forward to a 
great second half of the year. 

Stellar Accomplishments Highlight First Half

SHARON LANG

WE ARE 
#PALMACPROUD!

PRESIDENT, PAL-MAC BOARD OF EDUCATION
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Palmyra-Macedon Middle School 
teacher Teresa Gross received a huge 
surprise in September when she 
was presented with a Golden Apple 
Award recognizing excellence in the 
classroom from WROC-TV (Channel 
8) anchor Lia Lando. 

During the school year, the well-
known TV anchor shows up at school 
districts throughout the Rochester-
area to provide deserving educators 
with the award. This time, it was a 
Pal-Mac teacher receiving the honor.   

As Lando entered the room with 
a photographer following closely 
behind, Gross was greeted by the 
smiling anchor presenting a plaque 
followed by a flurry of interview 
questions. 

Gross, a literacy teacher for grades 
six through eight, has been teaching 
for 19 years with the last 16 years at 
Pal-Mac.

“I get to live and breathe my 
passion for literacy every day,” stated 
Gross. “I am so fortunate to have a 
career that I love. Every day, I have 
the ability to support and encourage 

my students’ reading and writing 
lives.” 

Award winners are selected 
from submitted nominations. The 
nomination for Gross was submitted 
by her student, eighth grader Alyssa 
Miles. Miles has had Gross as a 
teacher since she was in seventh 
grade and has thoroughly enjoyed 
her time in class which includes a 
personal connection with Gross.

“Ms. Gross reminds me of my best 
friend and I am drawn to her great 
personality and her teaching style,” 
said Miles.

“As a student, I never felt connected 
to the school community,” added 
Gross. ”I showed up, did what I had 
to do and went through the motions. 
My hope is that I can provide a 
different experience for my students. 
One where they feel connected to 
the school community in some way.”

The impact of Gross is evident on 
her students including Alyssa Miles.

Pal-Mac Middle School is becoming 
a regular when it comes to recipients 
of the prestigious award. Last year, 
teacher Christy Alexander was 
presented with the Golden Apple 
Award.

Teachers throughout the district 
continue to go above and beyond 
to serve students, and the district 
would like to thank Gross and all 
district teachers for their work in 
providing a world-class, relevant 
education to all students!

TERESA GROSS RECEIVES 
GOLDEN APPLE AWARD

THANKS FOR 
MAKING US 

#PALMACPROUD

WAY TO GO, TERESA!
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Students Honor Veterans
Patriotism was on display in early November as students 

throughout the district honored veterans with special 
events at the primary, intermediate and middle schools. The 
touching events allowed staff and students to thank veterans 
for their service to the country while providing important 
lessons on the value of service and sacrifice for students.

palmaccsd.org
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SCHMANDT 
NAMED TOP 
ATHLETIC 
ADMINISTRATOR

Palmyra-Macedon Central School 
District Athletic Director Tom 
Schmandt has been awarded the New 
York State Athletic Administrators 
Association (NYSAAA) Chapter 5 
Athletic Administrator of the Year.

Based on criteria outlined by 
NYSAAA, the award is presented 
annually to a chapter Athletic 
Administrator who is a member in 
good standing of the NYSAAA who has 
made an outstanding contribution 
to athletics over the years, and has 
shown evidence of dedication to 
athletics through the activities of the 
NYSAAA. The recipient should also 
have practiced and supported the 
positive values of “education based 
athletics” throughout his/her career.

Schmandt was selected by his peers 
from the nine leagues that make up 
approximately 125 schools in Chapter 
5.  

In his career spanning over two 
decades, Schmandt has been a fixture 
at Pal-Mac serving in a variety of 
roles including varsity football coach. 
For the past 11 years, Schmandt has 
led the Pal-Mac Athletic Department 
as Director of Physical Education, 
Athletics and Community Services. 
Other roles which he has worked in 
include physical education teacher 
and assistant principal at the middle 
school. Schmandt has also coached 
the baseball team.

In his role as Athletic Director, 
Schmandt excels in his ability to 
connect with students and the 
community at-large. The quality 
comes from his passion for athletics 
and appreciation of the role sports 
and extracurricular activities play in 
the development of students.

“Being connected with school and 
a team allows us to experience life 
and learn a multitude of lessons like 
winning, losing, resiliency, failure, 
disappointment, joy, discipline, work 
ethic, cooperation and collaboration 
along with many more.

“I hope students and parents 
cherish these moments yet keep them 
in perspective. High school is a fleeting 
moment in life, and we are looking to 
provide an education-based program 
that allows personal growth. 

“Just because it is not the way you 
would do it, does not make it wrong. 
It is not all about winning. It is about 
the journey to the championships  and 
always learning from the experiences 
we have,” said Schmandt.

Pal-Mac would like to thank Tom for 
his contributions to the district.

The award will be presented during 
the NYSAAA Conference on March 19 
at the Roy O’Neill Awards Banquet in 
Saratoga Springs.

palmaccsd.org
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Pal-Mac 
Athletes 
Rake For 
Their Sake

Approximately 140 
student-athletes and 
their coaches raked 
leaves for the elderly in 
the community during 
the 12th Annual Rake for 
Their Sake Community 
Service Project on 
Saturday, October 26.

As part of a job shadowing program, three 
high school students received a special look 
at what takes place at the forensic lab at the 
New York State Police Troop E headquarters 
in Farmington.

Forensic Investigator Daniel Armstrong 
provided the students (Sidney, Ethan and 
Andra) with real-world work experience 
during the visit on Monday, November 25 
as they lifted fingerprints from a can.

STUDENTS TOUR NYS POLICE TROOP E HQ
BEHIND THE SCENES:

palmaccsd.org
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FUTURE OF ATHLETIC FACILITIES 
DISCUSSED AT DECEMBER BOARD 
OF EDUCATION MEETING 

The December Palmyra-Macedon 
Board of Education meeting featured 
an update on improvements to 
district athletic facilities from 
Deputy Superintendent Ralph 
Brongo.  

At the meeting, the district 
finalized plans to proceed with 
construction of the new softball 
field approved by voters in 2017. 
The location of the field will be 
west of the high school parking lot, 
and artificial turf will be used for 
the infield only. The softball field is 
among work planned to be put out 
to bid this winter with construction 
anticipated to begin in 2020.

At a community forum in May, 
district leaders along with architects 
and fiscal advisors, shared eight 
conceptual designs for multi-
purpose artificial turf fields of 
varying scope. 

Based on input from the 
community and consultation with 
advisors, the Board of Education 
accepted the recommendation 
to consider artificial turf for the 
varsity baseball infield and a soccer/
lacrosse field as part of the next 
facility improvement proposal. 

The installation of artificial 
playing surfaces would allow 
district athletes as well as the 
community to better utilize facilities 
during adverse weather conditions, 
particularly the early spring months 
Brongo said. 

As presented, the estimated cost 

of the artificial turf project would be 
$4.5 million and would be eligible 
for New York State Building Aid. 

To help offset the local share of the 
multi-purpose soccer/lacrosse field, 
the district is working with the David 
Giordano Memorial Fund which is 
currently soliciting donations for 
the project. To donate, please visit 
www.racf.org/Giordano.

With the exception of the softball 
field, no final decisions have been 
made regarding the specific plan for 
athletic facilities.  Any decision made 
would require Board of Education 
approval and voter approval (likely 
in December 2020).

Discussion also took place on ways 
to improve the use of underutilized 
land on the Hyde Parkway Campus. 
Approximately 28 of 82 acres (34%) 
at the Hyde Parkway Campus are 
not utilized or are underutilized at 
this time. Ideas discussed, which 
prioritize maintaining the beauty 
and integrity of the property, 
included adding hiking/mountain 
biking/cross country trails, outdoor 
instructional space, spectator 
seating, roadway and parking 
area(s) closer to athletic fields and 
improved site drainage. This topic 
will continue to be discussed moving 
forward with a goal of developing 
a plan that is utilitarian and cost 
effective.

The Pal-Mac 
Esports team was 
featured in stories 
by the Finger 
Lakes Times 
and WROC-TV 
(Channel 8). 
The team, which 
competes against 
others throughout 
the state, is in its 
first full season of 
competition after 
forming  in March 
of 2019.  The team 
is led by high 
school teachers 
Jeff Cheramie and 
Pete Balaji.

LIGHTS, CAMERA, ACTION:  
ESPORTS TEAM IN THE NEWS

FEEDBACK
Those wanting to provide feedback 

may email facilities@palmaccsd.org. 

palmaccsd.org
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For those interested in contributing to the David 
Giordano Memorial Fund, you can donate by:

visiting www.racf.org/Giordano

sending donations directly to the  
Rochester Area Community Foundation 
500 East Ave. Rochester, NY 14607

contacting the foundation at  
585-271-4100 or racf@racf.org 

When making a donation, please note that  
your contribution is for the  

David Giordano Memorial Fund.  

Dr. Brian Giordano 
Bdgio12@gmail.com

Nathan Giordano 
ngiordano9@hotmail.com

Patti and Terry [Doc] Rising 
trising@rochester.rr.com 

Lauren and Ron Bradstreet 
lauren.bradstreet@gmail.com; ronbradstreet5@gmail.com

Cheryl and John Weaver 
jcweaver@rochester.rr.com; jcweaver986@gmail.com

© Nazareth College Athletics

The fundraiser is not a district initiative.  
All questions regarding the fund should be directed  

to the contacts outlined below:

DAVID GIORDANO 
MEMORIAL FUND 
ESTABLISHED
Family and friends have partnered with the Rochester 
Area Community Foundation to raise funds to support 
athletic facilities improvements

David Giordano was a 
beloved coach and educator in 
the Palmyra-Macedon Central 
School District who lost a 
courageous battle with brain 
cancer in the fall of 2018.

To honor his legacy, family 
and friends have partnered 
with the Rochester Area 
Community Foundation to 
create the David Giordano 
Memorial Fund.

A goal of the fund is to raise 
money to assist with upgrades 
to Pal-Mac’s athletic facilities, 
and the creation of a multi-
purpose turf surface. Funds 
raised will be donated to the 
district to help cover a portion 
of the local cost of a soccer/
lacrosse artificial turf field.

On May 21, a community 
meeting was held at Pal-Mac 
Intermediate School where 
several designs of varying scope 
were presented. Following the 
meeting, the district consulted 
with architects and fiscal 
advisors to determine the best 
approach for athletic facilities 
improvements. 

Based on input from the 
community and consultation 
with advisors, the district 
worked closely with the David 
Giordano Memorial Fund to 
determine the best next steps. 
It was agreed that a multi-
purpose artificial turf field to 
support soccer and lacrosse 
would be pursued. 

At this time, no final decisions 
have been made. The final plan 
will need approval by the Pal-
Mac Board of Education before 
it is put to residents for a vote 
potentially in late 2020.

For those interested in 
contributing to the David 
Giordano Memorial Fund, 
you can donate by going 
to www.racf.org/Giordano, 
or by sending donations to 
Rochester Area Community 
Foundation, 500 East Ave., 
Rochester, NY 14607. Contact 
the foundation at 585-271-
4100 or racf@racf.org. When 
making a donation, please note 
that your contribution is for 
the David Giordano Memorial 
Fund.  

palmaccsd.org
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The Pal-Mac cheerleading team put on a spectacular performance on Saturday, October 26 to win the Division II Small A 
Sectional Title at Rochester Institute of 

Technology.

Fall Sectional Title 

winners were 

honored at the 

Wayne County 

Supervisors 

meeting in Lyons 

on Tuesday, 

December 17.

CHEERING FOR A 
SECTIONAL TITLE

SECTIONAL 
WINNERS 
HONORED 
AT WAYNE 

COUNTY 

SUPERVISORS  
MEETING

WE ARE THE CHAMPIONS
FALL 2019 

SCHOLAR ATHLETE 
TEAMS

Girls Cross Country  
Coach: David Bradshaw

GPA
95.81

Girls Tennis  
Coach: Tane Robinson

GPA
93.083

Girls Soccer  
Coach: Mike Karns

GPA
95.07

Girls Swimming & Diving  
Coach: Christopher Oaks

GPA
92.651

Girls Volleyball  
Coach: Sarah Vanderwall

GPA
94.97

Golf 
Coach: Dan Harris

GPA
90.70

Boys Soccer 
Coach Christopher Mahnke

GPA
93.39

palmaccsd.org
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For the second 

consecutive year, the Pal-

Mac boys soccer team 

captured the Class B1 

Sectional Title. The side 

defeated Geneva 2-1 on 

Saturday, November 2 

at Newark High School. 

Head coach Chris 

Mahnke was also named 

the Class B1 Coach of  

the Year.

BACK-TO-BACK 

CHAMPIONSHIPS 

FOR BOYS SOCCER

Pal-Mac freshman Angelina Trapp captured the Class C Sectional Title in the 500-yard freestyle at the Webster Aquatic Center on Friday, November 8.

TRAPP MAKES WAVES

WE ARE THE CHAMPIONS

palmaccsd.org
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Boesel 
Elected 
Dollars For 
Scholars 
President

PRIMARY SCHOOL SUCCESSFULLY COMPLETES SAFETY DRILL

The Palmyra and Macedon police departments joined 
the district in reinforcing a joint commitment to safety by 
successfully completing a predetermined evacuation drill, 
planned by the Director of School Safety John Colella, on 
Thursday, October 10 at Pal-Mac Primary.

Michael Boesel was 
elected President of 
the Pal-Mac Chapter of 
Dollars For Scholars at 
the November Board of 
Trustees meeting. Boesel, 
who is a Pal-Mac Class 
of 1991 graduate, joined 
the board in 2013. He 
will assume duties from 
current President Robert 
Yost in January 2020. 

palmaccsd.org
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MIDDLE SCHOOL DAZZLESMIDDLE SCHOOL DAZZLES

WITH PERFORMANCE OF DISNEY’SWITH PERFORMANCE OF DISNEY’S

The talents of  
Pal-Mac Middle 
School students 
starred at the end of 
November during 
three stunning 
performances of 
The Little Mermaid 
Jr. Crowds were 
treated to song 
and dance by over 
45 participating 
students 
transforming the 
Performing Arts 
Center into a place 
“under the sea.”

palmaccsd.org
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During the month of November, 
donations of food, toiletries and 
paper products were collected 
at schools, and then packed into 
a Pal-Mac bus and donated to 
the Palmyra and Macedon food 
pantries.

The annual event was led by 
several student groups, teams and 
staff members with Future Business 
Leaders of America spearheading 
the effort. As a result of the great 
work, countless families throughout 
the local community will benefit.

PAL-MAC GIVES BACK THROUGH 
ANNUAL FILL THE BUS FOOD DRIVE

palmaccsd.org
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PMI Research Club Honored
Sixth graders in the Research Club were informed in September 

by advisor Karin Thomas that they won an award for their work 
on a project completed last year on the Phelps General Store. As 
part of the award, students had the chance to visit the New York 
State Military Museum in Saratoga Springs for a special luncheon 
honoring their work. Several members of the club were also 
featured in a special video for the awards program.

The Palmyra-Macedon Central 
School District is in the beginning 
stages of implementing a new model 
for school bus behavior to improve 
the overall transportation experience 
for students and drivers.

Led by Pal-Mac Intermediate 
School Principal Chris Barnard, the 
planning process began in early 2019 
as a district-wide conversation about 
the need to better inform and teach 
students of behavior on school buses. 

The process involved administrators 
across the district as well as direct 
input from bus drivers through a 
survey and meetings.

“Creating a set of guidelines for 
behavior on the school bus was 
extremely important to us as a 
district,” Barnard said. “Instilling the 
importance of accepting responsibility 
and understanding one’s actions will 
be beneficial to students not only 
while they are on the school bus, but 

throughout the rest of their lives.”
Using information collected during 

the feedback and planning process, 
a model was formulated which 
creates understandable guidelines 
of appropriate behavior when riding 
the bus. Behavioral expectations 
are outlined using familiar 
language, already utilized in district 
programs including the Primary 
Years Programme and International 

Continued On Page 23

NEW BUS BEHAVIOR  NEW BUS BEHAVIOR  
PROGRAM ROLLING OUT AT PAL-MACPROGRAM ROLLING OUT AT PAL-MAC

palmaccsd.org
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Herrmann is pictured with his parents Renee and James along with Assemblyman Brian Manktelow. 

Spreading Holiday Cheer
The holiday season was 

bright throughout the 
district during the month 
of December as numerous 
festive events took place.  
The highlight event occurred 
on Saturday, December 14 
as Pal-Mac Primary hosted 
Breakfast with Santa.

Robert Herrmann, Pal-Mac High 
School senior, has been chosen as the 
regional Career and Technical Education 
candidate for the Presidential Scholars 
Award in the district of New York 
State Assemblyman Brian Manktelow. 
Assemblyman Manktelow presented 
the award to Robert on December 12 at 
Pal-Mac High School in front of family 
and friends.

Herrmann is a student in the Power 
Mechanics program at Wayne Technical 
and Career Center in Williamson. 
Herrmann was chosen for his 
outstanding classroom performance 
along with his dedication to Boy Scouts 
and the Civil Air Patrol. 

HERRMANN RECEIVES  
PRESTIGIOUS HONOR

palmaccsd.org
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Process For Weather-Related School Closures
Monitor 13WHAM TV, Spectrum News, WROC TV 8, WHAM AM 1180, WVOR FM 100.5, 

WHEC TV 10, WACK AM 1420 and WARM FM 101.3 for closure-related information

On Friday, November 16 Pal-Mac lacrosse standouts Grady 
Arnold and Andra Savage signed National Letters of Intent to 
play college lacrosse. Arnold will continue his career at Seton 
Hill University and Savage will attend Towson University.

ARNOLD, SAVAGE 
SIGN LAX NATIONAL 
LETTERS OF INTENT

ROAD CONDITION REPORTS

AMOUNT OF SNOW AND ICE 
ACCUMULATION

WHETHER OR NOT 
PRECIPITATION IS CONTINUING

BUILDING AND PARKING LOT 
CONDITIONS

TEMPERATURE AND WIND CHILL

FORECAST PREDICTIONS

from transportation staff, town/highway 
personnel, meteorological experts and 
law enforcement agencies

The decision to close school  
will be made based on  
the following factors:

With winter well underway, it is a 
great time to remind the Palmyra-
Macedon community about the 
process for school closures due to 
inclement weather.

The safety of students and staff is 
always a top priority when making 
a decision regarding the closure of 
school. The decision to close school 
will be made based on factors 
outlined below:

•Road condition reports from 
transportation staff, town/highway 
personnel, meteorological experts 
and law enforcement agencies

•Amount of snow and ice 
accumulation

•Whether or not precipitation is 
continuing

•Building and parking lot conditions
•Temperature and wind chill
•Forecast predictions
Early dismissal may be necessary if 

weather conditions warrant, with a 
goal of ensuring students are home 
safely prior to conditions worsening. 

The ultimate decision to close 

school is that of the superintendent. 
The district will make every attempt 
to make weather-related decisions in 
a timely manner.

Once an announcement has been 
made to close school, the decision 
will be final.  

Announcements regarding school 
closures will be sent out via the district 
messaging system, SchoolMessenger. 

In addition to SchoolMessenger, 
a closure notice will be posted to 
district social media (Facebook, 
Instagram, Twitter) and to the district 
website, palmaccsd.org.  

Local news outlets will be notified 
of the decision as well. Please see 
above for news outlets to monitor for 
closure-related information. 

Parents/guardians are advised 
not to call the district regarding 
weather-related closures unless it is 
an emergency.  

During the cold days of winter, it 
is important that children bundle up 
when outside for walks to the bus 
stop or to school. Warm clothing 

includes jackets, gloves, scarves and 
boots. If your family needs assistance 
in providing warm, suitable clothing, 
please contact the health office at your 
child’s school. 

The district does not take the decision 
to close school lightly and carefully 
examines each decision. Should 
parents/guardians feel conditions are 
unsafe, it is advised to exercise best 
judgement to decide if your student 
should attend school.

palmaccsd.org
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A 
week-long 

celebration of school 
spirit and community  

pride took place  
September 30 - October 5 
as Pal-Mac celebrated its 

Homecoming  
Week.
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The 
week featured 

a variety of pep 
rallies and athletic events 

highlighted by a parade and a 
special fireworks display during 

halftime of the varsity 
football  
game.

palmaccsd.org
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#PalMacProud Showcased at PMI
A special photo booth with the district mascot showcased #PalMacProud 

during open house at Pal-Mac Intermediate School in October.

Driver Ed Program, 
DMV Permit Testing 
Offered At Pal-Mac

The Palmyra-Macedon Central 
School District offers a variety of 
programs to benefit students outside 
of the classroom, including two 
driving safety related courses at the 
high school.

The Driver and Traffic Safety 
Education Program (Driver Ed) and 
on-site New York State Department 
of Motor Vehicles permit testing at 
Pal-Mac High School allow students 
to learn skills to stay safe on the road 
and begin the process of acquiring a 
driver’s license.

Driver Ed is offered in three 
different sessions throughout the 
year, fall, winter/spring and summer. 
Fall and winter/spring sessions 
occur after school and will require 
attendance beyond regular school 
day hours. The long running program 
has been implemented via a joint 
partnership between the New York 
State Department of Education and 
the NYS DMV. Driver Ed is intended 
to educate students (age 16 or older) 
on appropriate driving skills and 
habits as well as playing a responsible 
role on the highway transportation/
safety system. Course 
highlights include 24 
hours of classroom 
instruction and 24 
hours of in-vehicle 
education  (six 
required hours of 
driving per student).

Students successfully completing 
Continued On Page 23
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MAGICAL 
MADRIGAL 
DINNER 

TURKEY CHASE AT PMI
Students at Pal-Mac Intermediate took part in an annual tradition on Thursday, 

November 7 as they ran a mile in pursuit of a “turkey.” Physical education teacher 
David Bradshaw dressed as the turkey and kept the pace during the one-mile 

fun run referred to as the Turkey Chase. Despite the snow, students were full of 
energy and had a great time. Canned foods were collected during the event and 

donated as part of the Fill The Bus Food Drive.

The Pal-Mac High School cafeteria was 
transformed into a Renaissance dinner 
theater as Select Choir students, led by 
Jill Davis, wowed dinner guests  during 
two performances.

The annual event serves as a fundraiser 
for the Select Choir and is always a 
highlight of the holiday season. 

palmaccsd.org

21



FACILITIES IMPROVEMENTS  
CONTINUE DISTRICT-WIDE

Work has taken place at athletic facilities to improve drainage and replace 
scoreboards on the Hyde Parkway Campus.  The renovation of the high school 
gym was also completed in the fall with refinishing of the floor, installation 
of new bleachers and a fresh coat of paint. The projects are part of ongoing 
work approved by voters. Thanks for your support, voters.

Choir Students 
Shine at Area 

All-State
Five Select Choir students represented 
Pal-Mac at Area All-State Chorus held 

at Letchworth Central School District on 
November 15 and 16. Top regional band, 
choral, and orchestra students earning 
the highest honors during last spring’s 

Solo Festival were selected to participate. 
Participating Pal-Mac students included 
junior Madison Dennie and seniors Zoe 

Wissick, Susan Hatfalvi, Brynn Grandusky 
and Nicholas Kearns.
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#PalMacProud

It is Palmyra-Macedon Central School District’s policy to provide for and promote equal opportunity in 
education and employment. Pal-Mac CSD does not discriminate, in its programs and activities, against: 
(i) any student or any candidate for admission (or parent of any such student or candidate); (ii) any 
employee or applicant for employment; or (iii) any third party, on the basis of actual or perceived race, 
color, national origin, sex, disability, or age; and, it provides equal access to its facilities to the Boy Scouts 
and other designated youth groups. Further, Pal-Mac CSD does not discriminate on the basis of religion or 
creed, religious practice, ethnic group, weight, sexual orientation, gender, military status, genetic status, 
marital status, domestic violence victim status, criminal arrest or conviction record, or any other basis 
prohibited by state or federal non-discrimination laws, or unless based upon a bona fide occupational 
qualification or other exception. Inquiries regarding Pal-Mac CSD’s non-discrimination policies and 
grievance procedures or Title IX should be directed to:

Palmyra-Macedon Central School District 
151 Hyde Parkway 
Palmyra, NY 14522  

Phone: 315-597-3400

U.S. Department of Education New York Office 
Office for Civil Rights 

32 Old Slip, 26th Floor NY, NY 10005-2500 
Phone: 646-428-3800  

Email: OCR.NewYork@ed.gov

Driver Ed Story From Page 20

the Driver Ed program receive the MV-
285 Student Certificate of Completion. 
The certificate allows a Junior Permit 
holder to schedule a road test, a 
possible reduction in automobile 
insurance cost (participation is 
dependent upon insurance provider 
participation), and a 17-year-old to 
receive a senior license (MV-285 form 
must be submitted to local DMV office 
to attain this benefit).

Upon signing up, students will 
be placed on a waiting list. Space is 
limited for program slots, particularly 
in the fall and winter/spring sessions 
when only eight slots per session 
are available. Seniors are given 
first preference and the selection 
is then based on age from oldest to 
youngest. The selection process is 
non-negotiable and applicable to all 
students applying to take part in the 
program.

Pal-Mac also offers a unique 
program allowing students to take 
their learner permit test at the 
high school. The test consists of  
20 questions online using a computer 

in the athletic office. Testing is 
available on a bi-weekly basis.  Should 
the student taking the test pass, a 
certificate of passage with a barcode 
will be provided to the student. The 
certificate is then presented at a local 
DMV office to prove passage of the 
test when applying for the permit.

Should you be interested in either 
program, please contact the athletic 
office at 315-597-3400 or stop by to 
learn more. 

Bus Behavior Story From Page 15

Baccalaureate.
The rules, which are referred 

to as agreements, are being 
implemented across the district 
with a specific emphasis on 
program education in grades  
PK-5. 

The new model emphasizes the 
importance of students accepting 
responsibility for actions which 
do not align with the agreements.

Should a student be cited 
for improper behavior, a form 
referred to as a Bus Agreement 
Reflection Form is then sent 
home with the student. The 
form provides the opportunity 
for both students and parents 
to understand what took place, 
how it impacted others and how 
to ensure the action is corrected 
in the future. Eventually, a shift 
from a paper form to a digital 
form to incorporate the blended 
learning experience will occur.

· I will sit in my seat 
with a calm and safe 
body.

· I will talk in a 
classroom level voice.

· I will follow adult 
directions the first time.

· I will use kind words.

Agreements to be  
followed by riders include:
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OUR SCHOOLS

HIGH SCHOOL  
151 HYDE PARKWAY
PALMYRA, NY 14522

315-597-3400

MIDDLE SCHOOL  
163 HYDE PARKWAY
PALMYRA, NY 14522

INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL  
4 WEST ST.

MACEDON, NY 14502

PRIMARY SCHOOL  
120 CANANDAIGUA ST.

PALMYRA, NY 14522

315-597-3400

315-597-3400

315-597-3400
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